SEPTEMBER 89
Boar (

SEPTEMBER 6, 1989

There was a meeting at Colby Kline's house to discuss guild activities. Those present were Jan Inouye, Zetta Hanna, Sandi Globus, Marty Frolli, Carol Boyce, Laurie Ball, Maggie Godwin, Susan Cochran, Colby Kline, Norah McMeeking, and Janet Berlin.

We spoke of the Goleta Valley Days quilt exhibit:

-It has not yet been decided if the raffle quilt will be displayed inside or out.

-Sandi will be there at the end of the day to count and collect the money; Carol's volunteers will help sell raffle tickets as well as docent the exhibit.

## Nominations were discussed:

-A tentative board has been proposed with Carol as president, Jan as vice-president, Susan as corresponding secy., Laurie as recording secy., and Saandi as treasurer. But to keep the entire membership involved, the nomination committee, plus Susan, Jan, and Colby, will call the whole roster for volunteers and suggestions. They'll also have lists of other positions people could fill.

-There will be a meeting on Sept. 18 at the Good Earth for the committee and others to share information and thoughts on what has been learned.

-Colby and Cathy Rampton will handle refreshments next year. September's plans were discussed:

-Lucy Hilty will be our speaker. Her lecture is "Fine Quilting"; the fee is \$200. We'll take her to dinner at the Beachside; Jan will make reservations for 6-8 people.

-We'll have the Challenge peek raffle; Laurie will peek and take names. Jan will get a stencil at Sharon's.

-There will be Show & Tell.

-Lucy's workshop, also called "Fine Quilting", will be the next day at the GVCC, running from 9:00 to 3:30. Fourteen people are signed up. Her fee is \$250; travel expenses are estimated at \$125. Marty will take care of Lucy since Jan has to be at work, and Sandi will bring Lucy's lunch. Lucy brings her own slide carousel, but Jan will supply a back-up (how?). Jan will tell GVCC that we need 6 tables; we'll be in Room 1 and the fee is \$25. Marty will be there at 8:30 and will get chalk. Carol, Laurie, and Colby will bring snacks; Marty will do plates and napkins.

-Zetta will handle sign-ups for the Elinor Bailey workshop; this will be the last chance to sign-up before the class. -Phone call will tell of Lucy and the Challenge raffle.

## October:

-Elinor Bailey's lecture will be "Dolls and Beyond"; there are not yet enough signed up to fill the next day's "Victorian Doll" workshop.

-Carol will talk more about the Goleta Valley Days.
-Elinor sent a free pattern thet we'll raffle off. Also for raffle is the Stitch 'n' Bitch "Fat Ladies" quilt.

Jan spoke of future programs:

-January will be a slide show of the past year done by Jan. It's also possible we might have Reva Thomas show her collection.

- -Ann Duran, who talks of the Hmong work, is available for early in the year, but not after May.
- -Doris Floyd and her scrap quilts are a low-cost possibility. -Katie Pasquini is a possible September if booked soon. Big \$. -June - a Round Robin.
- -The San Fernando guild may have a new Challenge to share; the theme is "California Postcard".
- -Ann Albertson, who does traditional quilts in contemporary colors, could be available in April for around \$150.
- -Gail Hazen, who teaches sewing machine techniques, is a possibility for October or November.
- -June Ryker and her Log Cabin variations has been requested.
  -Jan's UCSB show has been rescheduled to February and March.
  After some discussion of whether to have its reception serve as our February meeting, we adopted Colby's idea of having that be our program, with an informal meeting on our regular night for announcements and Show & Tell. There was also a lot of support for having a silent auction on that night also. Since Harriet Berk originated the idea, Carol will ask if she'd like to chair it.
- -Also proposed was a Christmas in July, inviting Camarillo. The picnic was talked of:
  - -Colleen has offered to handle it again next year.
    - -It was suggested that it might be done in addition to a monthly meeting, perhaps on a weekend so as to be more available to those with jobs, and perhaps later in the year after summer when vacations are over.

## Newsletters:

- -This month's will have classes available in the area, the president's letter, a roster update, a challenge update, information about the Goleta Valeey Days display, the next GVCC Drop-In, B's offer to trade magazines for buttons, and mention of the silent auction.
- -Next newsletter will be November.
- -There was some talk of having a monthly announcement sheet to be handed out at each meeting instead of taking so much time at meetings for spoken announcements; this would be a handier thing to stick on a refrigerator and would eliminate a lot of bulk from the quarterly newsletter, as well as keep the information more timely.

Next month's board meeting will be October 4 at Susan Cochran's house.